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Mayor and Members of the City Council 

Councilmember Al Austin, Eighth District a/ 

Memorandum 
Councilmember Al Austin 

Eighth District 

R-25

REVISED 

Subject: Transfer of Eighth Council District One-Time Infrastructure Funds 

RECOMMENDED ACTION: 

Increase appropriation in the General Fund (GF) in the Legislative Department (LD} by 
$10,000, offset by the Eighth Council District one-time infrastructure funds transferred from 
the Capital Projects Fund (CP) . in the Public Works Department (PW) to support 
sponsorship of community events. 

BACKGROUND: 

In accordance with the City's "Procedures for Implementation of Divide by Nine Funding," the 
Eighth Council District is requesting that $10,000 of its one-time infrastructure funds be transferred 
over to its FY 18 operating budget to cover sponsorships and community events. Events 
sponsored include a variety of community events such as the Summer Luvin' Fest music and art 
festival in Virginia Village, and the summer community concert series, including the Celebrate the 
Eight(ies) event at Bixby Knolls Park, and the performance by The Band Fresh at Grace Park, as 
well as the senior activities at the Expo Arts Center. 

FISCAL IMPACT: The total appropriation increase of $10,000 in the General Fund (GF) in the 
Legislative Department is offset by a transfer of Eighth Council District one-time infrastructure 
funds from the Capital Projects Fund (CP) in the Public Works Department (PW). 


